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The Kaszuby Cottagers' Association
"We do not inherit the land from our ancestors, we borrow it from our children."
 President:  
Ted Bialy
Vice-Pres/Secretary 
Sophia Sudnikowicz
Treasurer:
Barbara Milan 
Past President Mark Wolnik
Wadsworth
Lake Representative:
Rita Coulas
Halfway Lake Representative:
Rick Naranowicz
Dam Lake Representative:
Witold Sokolski.
Kuiack  Lake Representative
Sophia Sudnikowicz

Frank Lake Representative 
Kris Cybanski Communications Director 
Roman Jagla
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Spring, 2017
Kaszuby Cottagers
Association
Words from your President:
 The winter in the Madawaska Valley has had a lot 
snow. There was almost 6 feet of accumulation 

and it seemed like cleaning the driveway every 

other day. Spring came late and with this flooding

occurred. 

The first of March there was very warm weather,

causing snow to melt and flooding happened to 3 

cottagers on Long Lake when a beaver dam 

breached. No major damage.

Environment Canada issued a Rain Warning in early 

April and we received about 8 inches of heavy wet snow. Expect to remove branches and down trees from your property when you arrive. With this it had brought power outages to the region.
During my travels along the roads in the area, I noticed that Dam Lake Rd was under water to before the bridge and water came up to the 1st cottage. This was when most of Renfrew County was in a flood alert. I believe we escaped a major flood in our area.
I was asked by Mayor Kim Love to sit on the MNRF conference calls as a resource for interpreting OPG comments on the Madawaska River.
KCA Executive:
The new executive is shown on the left. I would like to thank Mark Wolnik for his contribution to KCA. I believe he has been our President for over 10 years and he deserves a rest. I will be relying on his knowledge to help me to be your President.
Sophia is also a volunteer member of the TMV Recreation Committee and I am on the Development and Planning Committee.

Municipal Budget:
TMV tax rate has increased by 0.9%. The council did a nice job of trimming department wish lists. MPAC assessments came out last spring and the Township will be implementing the changes this year. Renfrew County budget has increased by 3%. As of this printing, I have not seen the Education Budgets.

FOCA:
I attended both the Autumn and Spring AGM meetings. Rick Naranowicz attended the Spring AGM. FOCA membership rates will be going up by 50 cents in 2018. This will mean our rates will have to go up. We will discuss this at our AGM.
Another issue raised is the OEB is looking at removing seasonal rates for Hydro One customers and into a new service type. The speculation is that the seasonal rate may be the residential – low density rate. The residential –seasonal rate is scheduled to go up $3.81 for this year and the next 6 years. This is the cost of being connected to Hydro One whether you use electricity or not.

The Ontario Liberal governments looking at having your septic tanks pumped every 5 years whether you need it or not. Our local MPP John Yakabuski is fighting this on our behalf. The government also does not want the septage to be placed on fields without being treated.

Notes in Remembrance of KCA Members 
Maria (Monika) Kawerninski 

On January 4, 2017, one of the earliest cottagers on Wadsworth Lake, and long term active member of Kaszuby Cottagers Association, died suddenly at the age of 94 in Ottawa. Born in Poland she was active in the Polish Resistance during the Warsaw Uprising, attaining the rank of Sub- Lieutenant of the Polish Army and the Polish Navy. She spent a year in a prisoner of war camp. 

In 2001, the President of Poland awarded her the status of “Veteran of the Battles of Freedom of her Country”. She and her husband immigrated to Canada in 1950, and settled in Ottawa where she had a successful career for 27 yrs with NRC in cosmic research.

Monica- her wartime pseudonym- spent her summers in Barry’s Bay at her cottage and enjoyed her regular swims in the lake, walks in the woods  and picking mushrooms, well into her latter years. 

Mary Smialowski

Mary was generous and loving to family and friends and she treasured the people of the Polish community she married into. She enjoyed her involvement in the early days of the Ottawa Ski Club, her role as Executive Director of the Scientist Wives Association and her time on the Sherwood Township Council, Barry's Bay, Ontario. Mary is also past executive of the KCA.
 Mark Ciupak

Our condolences go out to former KCA President – Joan Ciupak and husband Julian, on the sudden passing of their son Mark, on April 10, 2017.

Sophia mentions there will be a lot to do this year in the township with the celebration of Canada’s 150 year birthday. Info can be found in the Valley Gazette or at madawaskavalley.ca. Remember Bay Day on the May long weekend and Canada Day. 

There are numerous summer camps for kids in the valley. It is posted on the township web site. 

Chester Budziaks says there will not be a Stodola Dance this year. The cost is high and not money maker. There are issues with the Special Event Liquor Licensing. May be we can get another event going to increase fellowship of the cottagers and permanent residencers.

The snow storm has caused a lot of damage and I would like to thank Steve Carrick, Benny and Stan Dombroskie for their work on cleaning up Dombroskie Rd. I am sure that others did clean up their roads also and would like to thank them for their hard work.

The MNRF has been stocking fish this past spring in local lakes. Wadsworth received 1250 lake trout and other lakes were being stocked with splake.
2017 AGM held on Sunday July 23 at 11:30. As usual it will be held at the Stodola.
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Lake Trout into Wadsworth Lake
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Cottage on Dam Lake
